
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

                                                        

Clinton Christian Academy-Board Notes 
July 13, 2020 

The CCA Board of Directors met in the CCA Cafeteria  for their regular monthly business meeting on Monday, July 13.  
Board members followed new COVID protocol (also being utilized for open gyms, tutoring, etc. this summer) upon 
entering the school. The meeting began with the Opening Prayer given by Dain Sisk.  Keith Carmichael shared a devotion. 
Prayer requests were shared. The minutes from June 8 were approved.  The financial reports and bills from the month of June 
were reviewed and approved. 

• Current enrollment for CCA is at 139 
students, with 74 students in K4-4th grade, 
20 students in grades 5 & 6, and 45 
students in grades 7-12.  
 

• Mrs. Ritchie reported that the DNR Grant 
for new pour-in-place surfacing has been 
submitted.  If approved, this surfacing 
would be done over a period of five or six 
years with approximately $30,000 
(maximum grant amount allowed) worth 
of surfacing poured each year.  Special 
thanks to Amber Hansen for her hard 
work in putting this grant together for 
CCA!  Grant award recipients will be 
notified in August. 

 
• CCA has been awarded the funds for the 

purchase of an AED through the GVMH 
Foundation.   

 
• Summer projects are underway at CCA.  

The walls of the band/music room are 
underway for completion prior to the start 
of school.  Studding up walls, insulation, 
sheetrock and painting are in progress.  
Logan Fuller is installing a new mini-split 
HVAC unit for the upstairs area.  Carpet 
for the stairway areas is ordered and will 
be installed by Hobsons in August.  The 
board has also approved the installation 
of a second exterior exit from the north 
end of the music room to be completed 
this summer if possible. 

 

CCA RECEIVES SPECIAL GIFT 
An anonymous donor gifted CCA with funds earmarked for the 
purchase of a 15-passenger van!  A beautiful 2019 Chevy van 
was purchased from Jim Raysik GMC here in Clinton.  What a 
wonderful blessing this will be for our staff and students!!  
Praise God for his provision and care of all our needs! 
  
 

BOARD ACTION 
 
 Stephen Fisher was hired to fill the new full-time custodian’s position 

for the 2020-21 school year.  Mr. Fisher will be working from 10:00 
am until 6:30 pm.  Having a custodian onsite during school hours will 
be a blessing with all of the extra sanitization protocol in place for the 
new school year.  Welcome to the CCA staff Mr. Fisher! 

 
 Heidi Foreman was hired as a full-time teacher.  Mrs. Foreman will be 

teaching HS English I, English II, and English III, and  the Take 
Flight Reading Program. 
 

 The Board approved a plan to be shared with CCA staff and parents 
which outlines the COVID protocol that will be put into place for the 
new school year.  This plan will be sent out to CCA stakeholders next 
week. 

 
 The Board approved purchasing touchless filling stations that will be 

installed at water fountains prior to the start of school. 
 

 

 

CCA OPEN POSITIONS 
CCA is currently advertising for a part-time Science instructor 
and a Head Volleyball coach.  Please pray that God will send us 
the perfect individuals that have a love for the Lord and a 
passion for these instructional areas. 
  
 


